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Westside Subway Extension Concludes Latest Round of Community Update Meetings
 

Last night, the Westside Subway Extension team conducted the last meeting in the latest round of community updates. The meetings provided the community with an update on the status of the project's Final Environmental Impact Statement/Environmental Impact Report (EIS/EIR), the work of the Station Area Advisory Groups, progress of geotechnical investigations and the status and process for developing the Century City station location recommendation. The location of the Century City station still continues to generate the most discussion, with the majority of people within Beverly Hills favoring a location on Santa Monica Boulevard and the majority of people outside of Beverly Hills favoring a Constellation Boulevard location. We plan on conducting one more set of Community Update Meetings prior to the release of the Final EIS/EIR once we have gathered sufficient information to share with the public about the Century City station.
More than 130 people attended the three meetings held March 21st in the Mid-Wilshire area, March 23rd in Westwood and March 29th in Beverly Hills. More people also participated by watching the March 21st meeting's web-feed and the Twitter feed of the other two meetings. Beverly Hills Councilmembers Dr. Willie Brien, John Mirisch and Dr. Julian Gold attended the meeting held in that city along with representatives for US Congressman Henry Waxman and California Assemblymember Mike Feuer. Representatives for Los Angeles Councilmember Paul Koretz attended the other two meetings. Media in attendance included Neon Tommy, Beverly Hills Courier, Beverly Hills Weekly, Beverly Hills Patch and Here Media.
Metro Developer Challenge & Realtime API
In anticipation of the Nextrip real time bus arrival service, Communications has announced a Developer Challenge on Metro’s developer website. Application & software developers, technical departments & student bodies of local colleges, and transit enthusiasts have been invited to attend a Kick-Off Meeting this Thursday, March 31, 6:00 p.m. - 7:30 p.m. at Metro headquarters in the Board Overflow Room. Interested parties are encouraged to create useful tools (apps) in the following categories: Mobile App, Mobile App-College, Web Mashup, Web Mashup-Mapping, and Next Bus Mobile App.
Along with the Challenge, the Nextrip real time data has also been released to the public – coined the Realtime API. This web service will allow app & software developers a way to include Metro real time bus arrival data into their app and Mashup tools for Metro and Los Angelenos to utilize. The anticipated use of this data will be on mobile devices which currently make up 15% of metro.net monthly web traffic.
http://developer.metro.net/developer-challenge/
http://developer.metro.net/introduction/realtime-api-overview/
Metro Red Line Civic Center Escalator Replacement Project

Metro's Contractor began upgrading four escalators, two at each entrance at the Metro Red Line Civic Center Station. The escalators will be removed and replaced with new units. The Contractor has begun installing barricades to create a safe work zone and will follow with demolition and replacement of existing escalators. This work will take place simultaneously at both station entrances.

WHAT:

Barricade Installation and Escalator Replacement

WHEN:    
Starting Wednesday, March 30, 2011 through approximately spring of 2012. The work hours are between 6:00 a.m. until 6:00 p.m., weather permitting.

WHERE:   
Metro Rail Red Line Civic Center Station entrances on Hill Street and Temple Street

WHAT TO EXPECT:
· During the construction, one escalator at each entrance will be kept operating in the upward direction while the adjacent escalator is demolished and replaced.
· Station elevators will not be affected due to this work and will remain in operation at all times.
· Pedestrian access will be maintained at all times.
· The construction work will take place within a barricaded work zone.

Access will be maintained for the Fire Department and emergency responders at all times.


	

	








